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Mr. Dennis Bevington (Western Arctic, NDP):

Mr. Speaker, we found out today that the government will be shutting down the Polar 
Environment Atmospheric Research Laboratory, PEARL, on Ellesmere Island. After significant 
investment into this world-renowned atmospheric research station in the high Arctic, the 
Conservatives are slashing funding. Instead, they plan to open another one five years from now 
and in the wrong location. This is another example of the Conservatives' approach to science.

Why does the government make decisions based on the whims of a Prime Minister, instead of 
listening to great Canadian scientists and their globally important research? When will the 
Conservatives get their heads out of the sand when it comes to the global climate crisis?

Hon. Peter Kent (Minister of the Environment, CPC):

Mr. Speaker, Environment Canada recognizes the importance of university atmospheric research 
in the Arctic and has provided partial funding, along with a number of other bodies, since 2009 
for the Polar Environment Atmospheric Research Laboratory.

However, the university research application to those other bodies for renewed funding, with 
support from Environment Canada, was not successful at the recent national centres of 
excellence competition. That said, Environment Canada will continue to monitor ozone and the 
atmosphere at Eureka.


